
 
 
 

Australia: Regional Meeting  
 

Final information 
 
 
 
On Friday, February 5, the Region of Australia concluded its meeting, 
held in the presence of the Superior General, Fr Valdir José De Castro, 
and General Councillor, Fr Jose Pottayil. Chaired by Fr Michael 
Goonan, the Personal Delegate of the Superior General for Australia, 
the meeting drew up a series of Action Lines to be pursued this year, 
both in relation to the community life of the members and the mission 
we are called to undertake in Australia. 
  
During the meeting Fr Valdir highlighted the vital importance of good 
communication for a healthy community life and a fruitful apostolate. 
This entails both serious efforts at interpersonal communication 
between members, endeavouring to listen to each other, and also a 
good flow of official communication through regular meetings and 
printed information. Regarding the apostolate, he urged members to 
remember the call of Alberione, taken up by the 10th General Chapter, 
to seek ways to reach those on the periphery with the Good News and 
not to confine our activities largely to the converted. 	


